

PACIFIC RIM BLOODHOUND CLUB "PAWPRINTS"



Volume 12 Issue 1 March 2007

PRBC Officers and Directors

Effective January 1, 2007

 President: Cindy Partington.......425-333-4050

 Vice President: Tina Kocar.......425-333-4050

 Treasurer: Kay Schmitt.........415-479-7154

 Secretary: Stacey Poler.........208-882-1909

Board Members

Judy Robb, California	209-295-8420
Katie Cole, Washington	425-879-2351
Suzi Paine, Washington	253-535-1408

President's Message

Dear Fellow PRBC Members & Friends,

I hope you all had a wonderful holiday season and are looking forward to an exciting and prosperous 2007. Here in Carnation we have made it thru the floods in November, the horrendous windstorm in December and a fairly extreme snowfall in January, we are hoping that all our weather excitement is over and we will just have to settle for good old Washington rain in the months to come.

The PRBC has several events planned for 2007 that I hope our membership will be out to enjoy and support. On May 25th the Inland Empire SAR and PRBC will be



hosting an ABC trailing trial in the Spokane area chaired by the highly capable Lynn Harty. On August 4th we will be having our ABC NW Regional Specialty at the Argus Ranch in Auburn followed by our ABC supported entry at the Western Washington Hound Show on August 5th. Suzi Paine is chairing the event this year and I am sure that it will be a very special and successful Regional. Also in the planning phase is a 2nd ABC trailing trial to be held in Western Washington sometime in the late summer, more details to follow. Please consider

sponsoring a trophy, donating to the fundraisers, or, volunteering your time - without the generosity and support of our membership these events would not be possible.

Our first PRBC meeting of the year will be held on April 7th in conjunction with the Centralia show, with the meeting time to be determined after the judging schedule is posted. The tentative schedule for the remaining 2007 meetings are; May 25th or 26th in the Spokane area with the trailing trial; August 4th in conjunction with our specialty and there will also be an ABC membership meeting; and in November at the Monroe show. If you have any issues or suggestions of items for the meetings agenda please contact me and we will schedule them on the agenda.

Finally, I would like to encourage each and everyone of us to make the time and the effort to offer Sonnya, Suzi and Janice not only our very sincere appreciation for the work they are doing in Rescue, but, to offer them our support in whatever form we can. We all have a responsibility to be a guardian for our beloved breed and there are currently far more Bloodhounds coming into rescue throughout the country (and in our region) than there are homes available. If you can foster GREAT, if you can help transport TERRIFIC, if you can refer a potential adopter to provide a forever home AWESOME, if you can take a few minutes when your out on a walk with your babies to educate the public about the breed WONDERFUL. Every small action we can take will help make a difference.

Hope to see many of you and your 4 legged partners at the upcoming events and I look forward to a successful 2007 for the PRBC and it's members and friends.

Sincerely,

Cindy and the "Boys" Axe & Crush

Your Newsletter is prepared by Stacey Poler, comments and suggestions are always welcome! spoler@uidaho.edu











Meeting Minutes: Monroe, WA November 18, 2006:

Members Present: Suzi Paine, Stacey Poler, Cindy Partington, Tina Kocar, Kris Hansen, Laura Hansen, Nancy Seanor, Sonnya Crawford, Katie Cole Guests: Lanelle

Meeting is called to order by President Cindy Partington at 12:25 PM **Cindy:** Minutes of previous meeting were in newsletter, has everyone read. Move to approve as printed. Second. Approved. Secretary's Report: Vote in new members Shirley and Larry Walden. Treasures **Report.** Report Read by Cindy sent in by Kay. Money made on Regional, was minimal, made from fundraising, \$700. Need support on Auction items. Barely squeaked by. **Rescue Committee:** Sonnya reports we have three kennels and shooting to have six up soon. A lot of dogs have been denied access into program due to aggression. No dogs in rescue right now, had one to put down due to aggression. Suzi notes she has had 6 or 7 emails from people who are interested, but they rarely follow through. One real application. Suggestion to download the application and send with email response to inquiries. Suzi will start doing that and will go back to those interested and send them out. Some high school kids are doing volunteer work with Sonnya work as far as walking and training. **Nominating Committee:** Reported by Stacey: No additional nominations so the slate will be effective as published. Only change will be addition of Suzi replacing Noel on Board. Board is 2 year term, Katie and Cindy are one year terms. Next year we will be electing President, Vice President, Secretary, and Treasurer. By Laws Committee: Cindy: committee received information and will get going. Old Business. Trailing Trial in November reported by Suzi Paine: It was very small, two entries, two run, neither passed, but will have another trial in May, Memorial Day weekend. Hartys planning to do 6 trails all in one day. Still considering another trail in fall on West side. Talking about end of August or beginning of November. **New Business:** 2007 regional, NW, Suzi is show chair, Janis Trophy Chair. Judges are set. Stacey has Bill's contract signed. Janis has volunteered for trophies, Suzi still needs someone for hospitality, do we want to do it the same as last year (with three parking spaces). Barn not necessary, three parking spaces cost \$150. \$25/ night for three spots for 2 nights. Got a deal on parking this year, maybe more next year. Was a good spot, shaded, nice, but would be bad in the rain. Do not think we need the RV in there, without RV, could pay for one days rental. Need volunteer for Hospitality and fund raising. We have a new Show Secretary, charges a bit more,

(Minutes Continued on page 3)



Please plan to attend the upcoming 2007 PRBC Meetings!

- April 7th in Centralia Washington
- May 25th, 26th or 27th in Spokane at the trailing trial
- August 4th at the Northwest Regional Specialty in Auburn, WA
- November at Monroe Shows

More finalized dates and times will be announced.

Rescue Update

February 2007

Whew! This has been a very busy and crazy time for Rescue. The fall season seemed to be the time of year that everyone wanted to relinquish their bloodhounds to Rescue. Between November and late February, we took in 7

bloodhounds. Several came from humane societies, a few were owner-surrenders, and one was found wandering the streets.

Zoey and Gulliver, aka Elliott, arrived in Rescue together. They were picked up together by the Everett Animal Control. We assume they are brother and sister, and that they are just over a year old.

Elliott was recently adopted by Larry & Janet Law of Gig Harbor.

He joins their family which includes Darla, a shih tzu, and Trudy, a beagle. Larry and Janet have a wonderful network of dog-savvy friends and family that are there to support their new bloodhound "habit". Larry is interested in SAR training with Elliott.



Pluto was found wandering the streets of Snohomish. We have suspicions that he came from the same home/breeder as Zoey and Gulliver, as they all have the same appearance, came from the same area, and are the same age. Pluto was placed in Spokane, but they quickly decided that he wasn't a good fit for their family. We are still trying to find a forever-home for Pluto.

(Rescue Continued on page 3)



(Rescue Continued from page 2)

Dakota, a 3-year-old female, was an owner-surrender to a Western-Washington humane society, where Katie Cole picked her up. Laurie Adomite is fostering Dakota at her home. Dakota is a beautiful liver and tan female. It is

amazing to have such an emotionally solid, well-mannered dog placed in rescue. We hope that she will do well in whatever family she ultimately finds.

Oliver, a 7-month-old male, was owner- surrendered. He is a little guy who is very intelligent and easy to train. He has severe separation anxiety. After a failed attempt at placing him in a home with a single



owner and no other dogs, we realized that he needed to have a home with constant companionship. Chris and Denise Dixon were willing to take him in as a foster with their other 4 dogs. So far it has been a beautiful fit.





Rescue is getting several calls and emails a week about more bloodhounds that need our services. We are quickly becoming over-populated. Tim Crawford, our un-official PRBC Rescue hero, has been building runs and kennels as fast as he can. Because of his efforts, we now have 2 indoor and 5 outdoor runs. The outdoor runs have gravel floors, dog houses and a clear vinyl roof. Plans are in place for 2 more outdoor runs. Currently Zoey, Pluto, and our newest addition, Amos, are being housed in these beautiful spacious new runs.

If anyone is in a position to foster one or more bloodhounds, we are in desperate need of foster homes. These dogs do not have the personality to be kenneled indefinitely, and more and more personality and behavior issues become evident the longer these guys are kenneled. The dogs need a home environment where they can be thoroughly evaluated in a "normal" setting. Please contact Sonnya Crawford (drsonnya@gmail.com) if you can help with fostering.



Thanks to Sonnya's hard work, life is good for these rescue dogs!

NOTICE:

For those members who paid \$25 for Dues, the actual renewal fee is \$20. If you have not already done so, please contact Kay Schmitt to choose how you want the extra \$5 refunded. She can credit you with \$5 towards your 2008 dues or apply the \$5 to the general fund or rescue accounts.

NEW MEMBERS!!!

Please welcome PRBC's newest members, **Shirley and Larry Walden.** They are interested in Showing and Trailing. They are moving to Washington and have a female bloodhound that they are planning to show.

(Minutes Continued from page 2)

but still reasonable. Show Secretary Does NOT have option of online entries or faxed entries. Only mail entries. Can put the premium on web site and have available to print out, but entries must be sent in by mail, everyone needs to be aware. Changing show secretaries, we have to provide her with an updated mailing list, show mailing list. Robbie provided what she has been using. Kris and Laura will be judges hospitality. Stacey will take care of Lisa. Suggestion of putting the trophy list on the web site with an explanation of what it is about. Sonnya requests a better explanation about picnic. Cindy Reports: Annual Meeting is in January, not highly attended. Should have it with regional? Suggest changing annual meeting to August. And not have one in January, have to have four a year, if not in January, then perhaps March. Next meeting will be determined and sent out in newsletter. Motion to adjourn, seconded. Adjourn 1:02

MARK YOUR CALENDARS



10th Anniversary ABC NW Regional Specialty! Saturday August 4th

The Regional is held at the Argus Ranch Facility for Dogs in Auburn WA. Full RV hookup RV sites, camping sites, and showers are available. Or, you can stay at the Auburn Valu Inn, 102 15th St NE, Auburn WA, 98003, 1-866-833-8007. Rooms range from \$60 to \$90 per night and there is no pet fee if you let them know you are attending the show weekend at Argus.

Puppy and Veteran Sweepstakes will be judged by **Lisa Ivey** of Jo-Li Bloodhounds, www.jolibloodhounds.com from Skiatook, Oklahoma.

Regular, nonregular and BOB will be judged by longtime ABC member judge **Bill Barton** from Williamsburg, Virginia.

After judging, PRBC will host a ringside lunch, followed by auction/raffles, an ABC and PRBC general meeting, and a Bloodhound Parade open to all Bloodhounds, particularly our working and rescue hounds.

Also join us for the Western Washington Hound Association and ABC NW Supported Entry Event Sunday August 5th

Bloodhound classes will be judged by **Edith Tichenor Hanson**, and the Hound Group will be judged by **Bill Barton**. All-hound Puppy Sweepstakes will be judged this year by **Carrie Davis** and **Dave Lewis**. Junior Showmanship, Obedience and Rally will also be offered by WWHA. Giddyup Express will be onsite all weekend serving lattes and delicious lunches. In keeping with our PRBC 10th Anniversary Celebration, very special trophies will be offered for both days. Please consider sponsoring a trophy! Please contact Janis Hardy, burntoast1@aol.com, to sponsor or with questions.

Please contact Show Chair Suzi Paine, themaja@comcast.net, with any general questions, or if you would like to volunteer to help with this event!"

ABC NW Regional NEW Show Secretary:

Beth McKinney 909 208th Ave NE Sammamish, WA 98074-6628

Phone: 425-868-2829

Please plan ahead, we will not be able to submit entries online or by fax. You must snail-mail your entries to the show secretary.

Secretary for the Hound Classic

BaRay Events

http://www.barayevents.com P.O. Box3075 Sequim, WA 98382

Phone: (360)-683-1507 Fax: (360) 683-6654





Rainbow Bridge Welcomes Two Beloved Hounds

Sally Jane

April 1993—December 26, 2006 Owned and Loved by Becky Irving



Sally Jane entered into this world a very sick little puppy. She came from a "back yard" breeder down in Tennessee who sold her to a puppy mill broker who sold her to a major pet store chain here in Portland Oregon. Her luck changed when the pet store brought her into our veterinary hospital for her presale examination. With one listen to her heart she was diagnosed with a congenital heart defect called Patent Ductus Arterious. The only treatment for this condition is surgery and the pet store was not going to pay for the surgery so she was to be euthanized. Being who I am and working for the wonderful doctors I work for Dr. Dave Barno asked the store owners if he could try to correct the defect and if it was successful we would place her in a home. The store agreed. Several days later Sally under went heart surgery with me manually assisting her breathing and monitoring her anesthesia. She sailed through surgery and recovered as if nothing had ever been wrong. After a full recovery it was decided that I would provide this incredible dog with a home as I did search and rescue. Sally became an inspiration to many. Not only could she trail like no other I've ever seen, she had brains. Others were continually amazed that I worked her off leash many times and that she was allowed to just run around as she would actually come when she was called. I remember a trip to Maryland in april of 2000, where we were a part of a FBI study on the ability of bloodhounds to detect human scent off of materials that had been destroyed in bombs. They had asked 40 law enforcement / SAR hound handlers to each handle an item that was later blown up. We then were given scent that was collected from each item after it was de-

(Continued on page 6)

Thunder April 17, 1997—December 26, 2006





Am Can Int Champion Sapphire's T-Bird Masterpiece bred by Noel and Jon Stockwell

Thunder's life had many facets...show dog, therapy dog, model for a character in an awardwinning childrens' book, loyal companion, bed warmer extraordinaire. He loved to swim, to travel in the car, to roar, to sleep on the bed on ; his back, to crunch eyeglasses, and to make the sick and the elderly smile. He once inspired a veteran amputee in a wheelchair to try walking for the first time in many years. He taught me many things; he was strong and courageous and had a passion for life to his final breath. He was a complex fellow, an ancient soul and my dearest friend. I will always miss him.



stroyed and told to identify the person who had handled it. It was a very fascinating study that is still

being worked on. Sally did as she usually did in a lot of situations a worked off line in a lineup situation. All of handlers there the were shocked that I had her off lead. I on the other hand was dumb founded by the fact that they thought training obedience was out of the question for bloodhounds. So it became known that Sally was bloodhound in body but a shepherd in mind. She also had incredible determination and drive. In her



entire career I never knew her to quit. She never gave the impression that she was tired or couldn't do the job. We had a search in June of 2001 for a lost hiker on the South Sister in Bend Oregon. We climbed the mountain 4 times in a weeks time. Each time starting from the bottom and climbing up to were we had stop the previous climb and continuing on until the snow got to deep to continue. On the third trip up Sally tore a nail and didn't give any indication that she had done so. It wasn't until we got back to the truck and I saw her bleeding the I was aware she had injured herself. The next day we climbed the mountain again and this time she wore a bootie. It never occurred to her that she had an injury that could prevent her from performing her duty. And on that last climb she located the camera and gloves worn by the subject allowing search coordinators to narrow the scope of the search. Lastly Sally was an amazing family dog. She took her family as a mother dog would care for her puppies. No one came between her kids (Garret and Emily) and her. She would put herself between any perceived threat and the kids. I think this was part of her "shepherd" mind.

In May of 2006 Sally Jane was diagnosed with Osteosarcoma in her right shoulder. It was with much thought that I decided to not amputate her leg and to just manage her pain and give her as much love as possible until she indicated it was time to pass on. She, as usual demonstrated her undying strength and will to be with the family. She never let on that she was in pain as she daily played with Brodie and the kids and longed to go with Brodie and I on our training days. Sally held on for 7 months after her diagnosis. We spent Christmas together and the day after Sally gave me that sign I had been dreading. As I held her she made that final journey, and those I had asked to be with her in her final journey reminisced about her courage and her dedication to life. Sally Jane for me will always be that one special partner and companion that I will never forget. She will be one that can never be replaced and every dog that comes after her will be compared to. She was the one dog to change my life and I will always be grateful for the opportunities she had given me.

With much love from her human partner, Becky Irving

Note Updated Email Addresses:

Note Updated Email Addresses:

Sonnya Crawford—drsonnya@gmail.com

Kirsty Hinton—bldhnd.boston@comcast.net

Claudia Myers—claudiarose@suddenlink.net

See the attached flier with updated membership roster!

Also Visit the Bloodhounds West Website

For info on their upcoming specialty and club info!

http://www.bloodhoundswest.org

"Meet the Breed" Booth **Eukanuba Invitational**

Submitted by Lyn Sherman



Lyn Sherman coordinated the booth and her committee who did all the work consisted of Diane Whitmore, Claudia Myers, Heather Whitcomb, and Susan Hamil. The theme was "Bloodhounds At Work" so Diane's husband constructed an elaborate "Bloodhound Blues Jail" which was set up in the booth. Lyn and Susan obtained prisoner outfits, handcuffs, and a ball & chain to dress the many members of Bloodhounds, West and ABC who spent time in "jail" during the weekend.

Also law enforcement officers from three different counties and their dogs volunteered their time in the booth to talk to the public everyday. . A sympatric public became concerned about the "prisoners" in the jail and they began giving donations to get bail people out of jail. More than \$200 was raised in bail money which was donated to Bloodhounds West Rescue.

The Meet The Breed committee was thrilled when the AKC judges awarded the ABC booth a Hound Group 4-the first time the ABC has been given an award for their booth. Stay tuned for next year's Meet The Breed Booth-same place, same time, same theme with a different twist.

Brags



Sonnya Crawford—Announces that she took Lizzie to a match at Sorrell's Dog Training Center where she won best adult bitch in the all breed Conformation Sweepstakes (including rare breeds & altered dogs), under judge Terri Moyer. She is looking forward to showing Lizzie at events this spring!

Kirsty Hinton - Wanted to add a brag that Sarah aka Soonipi Moonlight Serenade MLH went to her first show weekend at Rose City Classic in Portland and took WB on Friday & Saturday(1 point each) and RWB on Sunday. She was a trooper and enjoyed the weekend. Not bad for her first weekend out. plus she was in season!!! Also she turned **One** 2 days before the show. Happy 1st Birthday Sarah -January 17



Tina Kocar—announces that her boy Huggable's Hollywood Nights, Hollywood, strutted down the red carpet to a BOB/BOW under judge Gayle Bontecue for a 4 point major. The next day he was BOW under judge Donnelle Richards for his second major, and it was only his second weekend in the ring. Special thanks to Kurt and Tammy for sending us our three wonderful boys, Hollywood, Farmer and Cowboy, Many thanks to Katie Cole for handling my boys, to Suzi Paine for support and grooming, and to the PRBC membership for cheering us on (reprinted from Fall 2006 Bulletin).



Becky Irving—Announcing NEW **CH** Nunya Or Ida Rathr B Trakin, Brodie who had two *Amaizing* weekends in a row. In Puyallup he won back to back BOW/BOS for his second Major, then went down to the Rose City Classic in Portland where he won another back to back BOW Friday and Saturday. On Sunday Brodie topped it off by completing his Championship by going BOB/BOW over several Specials. He showed like a real champion and behaved himself, unlike the true Brodie, for a change. I am thankful to Pam Saunders for her patience and expertise in handling him and getting him finished. Brodie recently has had numerous positive training days and is well on his way to a successful working career.

Recently he successfully did a mile long, 9 hour old, all asphalt trail with winds blowing 25-45 miles an hour. He also ran a 1/4 mile Urban trail with cross runners. He is a dog who does it all and was the talk of the town at a recent Safety Fair where he was described as "belonging to an elite class of fully-rounded dogs who enjoy status as a Champion show dog, world class working/service dog, and devoted family pet." Becky couldn't be more proud of her boy!



Maizey Poler announces that her Midwest puppy, Tater, Nunya's Yamming It Up EECT went BOB over several specials at the Belville KC dog show in IL for his first Major. His younger half brother, also out of Maizey, went Reserve to his big bro! What a great weekend in the MidWest for Maizey's Kids!



Stacey and Ryan Poler announce that their girl, Tater, Nunya's Russet Hideaway, went WB and BOS for another Major in Monroe. Tater has racked up an uncountable number of points, or shall we say has a number of uncountable points, and will hopefully finish in the near future if her mom can get her entries right!

Lyn Sherman—Knotty Brag: Knotty is still active in fund raising activities for AKC. He and Costello, the Malamute who won BIS last year at Eukanuba, raised over \$2,000 for the Canine Health Foundation at this year's AKC/Eukanuba National Championship. The public stood in long lines to have their pictures taken with Knotty or Costello and the dogs were the perfect ambassadors to the public.



AMERICAN BLOODHOUND CLUB 2007 10TH ANNIVERSARY NORTHWEST REGIONAL SPECIALTY & SUPPORTED ENTRY EVENT HOSTED BY THE PACIFIC RIM BLOODHOUND CLUB TROPHY DONATION PRICE LIST

10TH ANNUAL REGIONAL SPECIALTY

Reg	ular	Classes

Best of Breed \$50.00 Best of Opposite Sex \$50.00 Best of Winners \$40.00 Winners Dog & Bitch \$35.00 each Reserve Winners Dog & Bitch \$25.00 each Large ABC Pewter for BOB & BOS \$30.00 each Small ABC Pewter for WD & WB \$15.00 each First through Fourth in each class \$30.00 full class

Puppy Sweepstakes

Best in Sweepstakes \$40.00 Best of Opposite in Sweepstakes \$40.00

First through Fourth in each class \$25.00 full class

Veteran Sweepstakes

Best Veteran Dog in Sweeps \$40.00
Best Veteran Bitch in Sweeps \$40.00
First Place in each class \$20.00
Veteran Participant \$15.00 each

Non-Regular Classes

Best Veteran Dog & Bitch \$35.00 each
Veteran Participant \$15.00 each
Stud Dog First through Fourth \$25.00 full class
Brood Bitch First through Fourth \$25.00 full class

WESTERN WASHINGTON HOUND ASSOCIATION – SUPPORTED ENTRY EVENT

Best of Breed \$50.00
Best of Opposite Sex \$50.00
Best of Winners \$40.00
Winners Dog & Bitch \$35.00
Best Puppy \$25.00
Best Veteran \$25.00
High Scoring Bloodhound
In Obedience Trial \$25.00

GENERAL TROPHY FUND DONATIONS ARE GREATLY APPRECIATED

Name	
Kennel Name_	
Address	
1 st Choice2 nd Choice	
General Fund	
How would you like your sponsorship to read in the	
premiumlist/catalog?	
Please Make Checks Out To: Pacific Rim Bloodhound Club Mail Form & Check To: Janis Hardy/41223 SE 71 st Street/Snoqualmie, WA 98065 burntoast1@hotmail.com	
Wan Form & Check 10: Jams Hardy/41225 SE /1 Street/Snoqualmie, WA 98005 Durntoast1@notman.com	
PLEASE NOTE! FOR YOUR SPONSORSHIP TO BE INCLUDED IN THE PREMIUM LIST, WE MUST RECEIVE YOUR CHECK AN	\mathcal{D}

THIS FORM NO LATER THAN MAY I, 2007. THE DEADLINE FOR INCLUSION IN THE CATALOG IS JULY ISTH

PRBC Membership Current June 2006

	Type	Last Name	First Name	Address	City	ST	Ctry	Zip Code	Telephone	E-mail	Yr	J
		Adomite	Laurie	1411 Linden Ave.	Springfield	OR		97477	541-913-2713	lauado@comcast.net	R	R5
	R	Aguirre	Lynne & Steve	1278 Bridgeport Rd	Corona	CA		92882	951-737-4439	Lacrackers@aol.com	5	96
3	R	Brown	Kathleen	7500 24th St.	Rio Linda	CA		95673	916-991-2553	kathleen.brown2@comcast.net	5	5
4	R	Cole	Katie	205 16th St.	Snohomish	WA		98290-1908	425-879-2351	artribbon@comcast.net	R	96
5	R	Cook	Jan	934 Rideau Rd.	Calgary	ALB	Can	T2S 0R6	403-243-7859	dnjcook@telus.net	5	
	R	Crawford	Sonnya and Timothy	4 Old Beacon Rd	Montesano	WA		98563	360-249-2160	drsonnya@earthlink.net		06
	Α	deJong	David & Janet	1877 County Rd. 2000 N.	Urbana	IL		61802	217-469-7030		R	
		Dingle	Jill	4618 Alamosa	Boise	ID		83703	208-338-1242	dingledl@yahoo.com	R	
9		Dixon	Denise and David	1381 Little Twin Lakes Road	Colville	WA		99114	509-684-1332	simpledreamsranch@yahoo.com		06
10		Duggan	Kristina and Derek	18275 SW 134th Terrace	Tualatin	OR		97062	503-625-1122	dkduggan2004@yahoo.com		06
11		Hansen	Kris & Laura	PO Box 3236	Redmond	WA		98073	425-558-0341	kah42pub@blarg.com	5	5
12		Harty	Lynn & Sid	S 13711 Sands Rd.	Valleyford	WA		99036	509-922-2096	lharty@ewu.edu	5	96
13	R	Hardy	Janis	41223 SE 71st St.	Snoqualmie	WA		98065	425-888-4835	burntoast2@hotmail.com	5	5
14	R	Hinton	Kirsty & Regan	13221 Autumn Ln.	Oregon City	OR		97045	503-557-0608	bldhnd.boston@comcast.net	5	05
15	R	Irving	Becky	20719 SW Mabel St.	Beaverton	OR		97006	503-692-1886	bloodhoundz68@msn.com	5	5
16	RA1004	Klein	Colette & Mike	2110 SE 47th Ave	Hillsboro	OR		97123	503-648-9351	colkle@comcast.net	R	R5
17	R	Kocar	Tina & Frank	14726 77th Ave. Ct. E	Puyallup	WA		98375	253-536-3027	crownvalleyfarm@yahoo.com	5	4
18	Α	Kroshus	Glenda	PO Box 60948	Fairbanks	AK		99706	907-457-8998	akgudwitch@yahoo.com	5	
19	R	Lane	Julie	5710 322nd Avenue NE	Carnation	WA		98014	425-333-6851	lovingcarek9spa@aol.com		06
20	R	Myers	Claudia	1651 Woody Rd.	McKinleyville	CA		95519	707-839-0522	claudiarose@suddenlink.net	5	02
21		Michener	Mary	2818 N. Pioneer Rd.	Ellensburg	WA		98926	509-962-2061		5	
22		Paine	Susan	8810 East G St.	Tacoma	WA		98445	253-535-1408	themaja@comcast.net	5	96
23	R	Partington	Cindy	29108 NE 16th St.	Carnation	WA		98014	425-333-4050	cpartington@earthlink.net	5	02
24		Poler	Ryan & Stacey	1150 Davis Rd.	Viola	ID		83872	208-882-1909	spoler@uidaho.edu	5	01
25		Robb	Myron & Judy	19524 Ponderosa Dr.	Pioneer	CA		95666	209-295-8420	pinehollow@volcano.net	5	
26		Rockwell	Michele	246 NW Jefferson Place	Bend	OR		97701	541-382-3629	rockwellmichele@aol.com		06
27		Schmitt	Ray & Kay	42 Maple Hill Dr.	San Rafael	CA		94903-1720	415-479-7154	kaynray.7154@sbcglobal.net	5	
28		Seanor	Nancy	8504 Lakewood Rd.	Stanwood	WA		98292	360-652-2225	nseanor@earthlink.net	5	
29		Seigal	Betty and Gordon	P.O. Box 316	Indianola	WA		98342	360-297-3190	b2osarabelle@aol.com		06
30		Sherman	Lyn	22111 Saddlepeak Rd.	Topanga	CA		90290	310-455-3244	lynsherman@aol.com	5	02
31		Stockwell	Noel & Jon	1013 271st St. East	Spanaway	WA		98387	253-846-9123	saphirebh@aol.com	5	03
32		Temple	Pete	26395 Wonderly Rd.	Rainier	OR		97048	503-556-1935	nwpngt@aol.com	5	
33		Tinkler	Michael	1491 Ross Rd.			Can	V7J 1V3	604-985-4850		5	
34		Walden	Shirley	P.O. Box 279		ME		4090				06
35	R	Whetstine	Sheri and Tim	1727 E 4th Street	Port Angeles	WA		98362	360-457-9671	outtamygourd@hotmail.com		06